	[image: image1.png]@ Metro Daily Brief CEO Arthur T. Leahy



    Tuesday, November 03, 2009
20091103-1

In this issue:
· MGLEE Four Quad Gate Update

· SR-2 Terminus Improvement Project  
· West End Project Status Update Open House
· Inglewood Town Hall Meeting 

· Metro Hosts Tours of Rail Maintenance Yards
· Metro in the Community

· National Graphic Design Magazine Gives Metro High Marks

	MGLEE Four Quad Gate Update

I requested specific language regarding the Board action on the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension (MGLEE) four-quad gates, which are railroad style gates on all four legs of an intersection. The attached documents (Director Molina Amendment October 2008 Board Meeting, Oral Status update and approval of Director Molina motion November 2008 Board Meeting, Feasibility of Four Quadrant Gates Handout November 2008 Construction Committee Meeting ) makes it very clear that the action directed by the Board was to proceed with work necessary to install the gates. It is not just a "feasibility" study as previously indicated and it will require three to six years to be implemented.

As a result, I have requested that staff develop a plan to proceed as the Board has directed. This will need to include work required from the City of Los Angeles, the County of Los Angeles and community organizations. It will also require a complete environmental analysis.

Beginning in the November/December Board Meeting, staff will provide monthly reports to the Board on this matter.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/091103_20081204RBMItem2.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/091103_20090122RBMItem2.pdf_%20Adobe_Acrobat_Professional.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/091103_20081120CONItem29Handout.pdf
SR-2 Terminus Improvement Project  

The SR-2 Terminus Improvement Project Initial Study/Environmental Assessment, which analyzes a range of transportation improvement alternatives for the SR-2 freeway between the I-5 and SR-2 Junction and the southern terminus, has been underway since early 2007. Selection of the Locally Preferred Alternative is expected in the fall of 2010. Our partners in the project include Caltrans and the Los Angeles Department of Transportation. A community workshop to review the proposed project alternative is scheduled for Wednesday, November 4, 2009, from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00pm at the Mayberry Elementary School, 2414 Mayberry Street, Los Angeles 90026.
Inglewood Town Hall Meeting 

At the invitation of City of Inglewood Councilmember Ralph L. Franklin, we participated in a Town Hall Meeting on Saturday, October 31, 2009. Approximately 70 people attended, including City of Inglewood Councilmember Judy Dunlap. Representing us was Kathy McCune and Roderick Diaz, who provided presentations on the ExpressLanes Demonstration Project and the Crenshaw Corridor Transit Project. Audience members expressed interest in the I-110 portion of ExpressLanes, particularly requesting details on toll technology, transponder usage, and mitigation for low-income commuters. The Crenshaw Transit Corridor presentation focused on the Light Rail Transit and Bus Rail Transit alternatives set forth in the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/ Draft Environmental Impact Report. Our staff presented the transportation-related element of the Town Hall meeting. The event was recorded and will air on local cable channels over the next few weeks.

Expo Notice - West End Project Status Update Open House

On Wednesday, November 18, 2009, the Exposition Construction Authority Project Status Update Open House for the West End Corridor of the Expo Light Rail Line. 
The meeting will cover presentations on Phase 1 Project Overview and a Construction Status Update. The update includes information on the construction of the La Brea, La Cienega, Venice/Robertson aerial structures, utility improvements and local traffic advisories.
Event Details are as follows:

Wednesday, November 18, 2009

Culver City Senior Center

4095 Overland Ave

Culver City, CA 90232

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

(On-site free parking is available)

 Please click here to view the complete invitation.
http://www.buildexpo.org/images/111809%20West%20End%20Project%20Status%20-%20FINAL%20-%20for%20WEB.pdf
Metro Hosts Tours of Rail Maintenance Yards 

On Monday, November 2, 2009 Metro Gold Line Foothill Authority Board members Sam Pedroza and Daniel Evans toured Metro’s Blue, Green and Gold Line rail maintenance facilities to better understand the requirements for a future facility that would be necessary for the Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension. Staff from Metro Regional Communications, Rail Operations and Planning conducted the tours that included visits to each facility’s carwash, blowdown (steam cleaning) and maintenance and body shops. Topics of interest included the operating and maintenance characteristics of Metro’s different rail car models, as well as overall facility design that maximize compatibility with neighboring land uses. We have been asked to host additional tours for Authority Board members and staff in coming weeks. 

Metro in the Community

We continue to be busy representing the agency at events and speaking engagements throughout the County. Last week, our volunteers were at the Valley Industry and Commerce Association Conference at the Universal Sheraton and this coming weekend they will be at the Breeders Cup at the Santa Anita Racetrack.

Last Friday in the Board room, we acknowledged and thanked our employees who do this important volunteer work for us. This included recognizing 100 volunteers for promoting Metro and our transit services and projects at a recognition program. The Metro Volunteers were lauded for contributing 1000 hours of personal time to staff transit information tables at 125 neighborhood events this past year. In addition, Metro Speaks, which is a group comprised of the agency's speakers bureau was honored for talking up our vision and goals before various community audiences. Staff members who support the speakers and volunteers with logistical and other types of assistance also received awards.   
National Graphic Design Magazine Gives Metro High Marks

How Magazine, a national publication, has honored Metro with an In-HOWse Design Award. The design competition reviews the achievements of organizations with in-house designers. The winning entries are featured in the October issue of the magazine.

The magazine reviewed over 4,000 entries and recognized Metro Creative Services with a Merit award for the Opposites campaign. This particular campaign, which has already received several other awards, sought to position Metro as "the solution" to the problems of congestion, high gas prices, pollution, etc. Creative Services staff developed simple quick read icons and the all-black backgrounds helped to pop the icon-and-word pairs to maximum effect, regardless of media. 
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